
‘Together We 

Grow’ 

School Motto 

Dear Parents 

Today is the last day of the first half term for the academic 
year 18/19 and what a wonderful start to the year it has 
been. 

The new children have settled in well to EYFS and have 
become used to  the school routine and have learnt through 
play lots of exciting things. It was joy to see them perform 
with growing confidence at the Autumn assemblies. Well 
done Foundation Stage.  

The pupils in Key Stage 1 have also been working hard and 
enjoying the new and exciting challenges that they encounter 
in their learning daily. Their performances at the Autumn 
assemblies were of a very high standard and delivered with 
clarity and enthusiasm. Well done Key Stage 1. 

Next term the topic work will focus on the theme ‘Around the 
World in 80 days’. Lots of exciting learning opportunities have 
already been planned for and we look forward to embarking 
on the next part of this learning 
journey together. 

I hope that you all have a happy 
half term holiday. 

Kind regards,  

Paula Coppins 

  

 

 

 

COATS 

Can we please remind 
you that children should 
have a  coat in school 
every day as it gets 
colder. Hats, scarves 
and gloves are also 
useful. Please ensure 
that all items are clearly 
named. 
 
 

PHOTOGRAPHS 
Please note the new 
date for individual 
photographs has been 
changed to Friday 2nd 
November. 

 

 

DATES FOR  THIS 
TERM 

19th October—Break up 
for half term 3.10pm 

w/c 22nd October—26th 
October—Half Term  

29th October—Inset Day 

30th October—8.55am 
Children return to school 

2nd November—Individual 
Photographs ** NEW DATE 

7th November—Parent 
teacher consultations—
2pm-8pm 

13th November—Parental 
class visit Reception—
9.15am –10.15am 

15th November—Open 
Morning—Prospective 
New Pupils—9.30am 

17th November Family 
Photo Session 

26th November—Open 
Morning—Prospective 
New Pupils—9.30am 

1st December—Christmas 
Fayre 

w/c 3rd December—
Activity Week 

12th December—Xmas 
Performance, 9.30am 

13th December—Xmas 
Performance, 9.30am 

14th December—Xmas 
Performance, 9.30am 

19th December—Xmas 
Parties 

19th December—Last Day 
of Term– 3.10pm 

3rd January 2019—Return 
to School– 8.55am 
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Family Photo Session 

Saturday 17th November  

We are pleased to advise you that we will 
once again be holding our family photo session. This will 
take place on Saturday 17th November. A letter will 
follow after half term. If you are interested in booking a 
slot please see Mrs Hurst in the school office or return 
your slip as soon as possible. Whilst it is impossible to 
guarantee specific time requests we will do our best to 
fit around other activities. We do ask that you arrive 5 
minutes before your allotted time. Please do book early 
as this is very popular and does get oversubscribed.  

Parent Teacher Consultations 

Wednesday 7th November 

The lists for signing up to see your 
child’s teacher will go up on the 
morning of Wednesday 31st 
October. These lists will be 
outside each classroom.  

Big Thank YouΩs to the Whole School Community 

Thank you to everyone who support the Race for Life during sports day, we raised a 
wonderful £700.15. Thank you also to the Governors for suppling the fresh lemonade and 
the Co-Op who provided all the ingredients. 

We would also like to thank the Friends of Manor Farm Schools for a great Summer Fayre 
where there was a great community atmosphere and lots of fun for everyone to enjoy. 



Children In Need 

We will be celebrating Children in Need on 16th November. Children are welcome to wear Pudsey ears to school with their 
school uniform. We will have a limited supply of the Children in Need merchandise on sale in the school office after half term 
should you wish to purchase some. Children are invited to bring in coins to fill a Pudsey and Blush jar.  All the proceeds from 
this will be sent to Children in Need. Any British coins can be donated.  

During this week we are delighted to say that Pudsey Bear himself will be visiting school and he will visit the children in class. 
Please watch the school website for pictures of his visit. 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING DATES AND TIMES FOR CHRISTMAS CONCERTS 

We would like to give you advance warning of the dates for our Christmas productions. All the children will be 
performing in all of our concerts and these will take place on the mornings of: 

Wednesday 12th December—Xmas Performance, 9.30am – Crèche provided 

Thursday 13th December—Xmas Performance, 9.30am 

Friday 14th December—Xmas Performance, 9.30am 

Please remember we will be unable to facilitate any younger children. The offer of three dates will enable you to 
make childcare arrangements with other parents in similar circumstances, alternatively a crèche will be available 
on the Wednesday only to help with these arrangements, there will be a cost for this. 

Entry will be strictly by ticket only and the letter for requesting these will be sent home after half term.  
 

SCOOTERS AND BICYCLES 

It is lovely that so many children enjoy riding their bikes and scooters to school, but for the safety of all 
please can you ensure that they are not ridden onto either the Infant or Junior schools school 
playgrounds, instead they should be parked/left in the allocated parking bays.  

In the front of the infant school green gate onto the playground there is a marked space for bikes and 
scooters. At the back of the infant school the place is outside the white doors by the shed, this is also marked.  

 

 

 

Rugbytots After School Club is coming to Manor Farm Infant School on ThursdayΩs 3:15 – пΥмр 

Please note the corrected email address 

Free Taster Session – Before you book your child into our Rugbytots after school club you are welcome to come and try the 
class, to book a free taster session please email carlr@rugbytots.co.uk with your child’s name & DOB 

Booking – To book your child into our Rugbytots after school club please go on our website www.rugbytots.co.uk enter your 
postcode, find your schools after school club, click ‘info & booking’ and then follow the on screen instructions 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

We have already 
accumulated a large 
amount of unnamed lost 
property over the course of this 
half term. Please could you take 
time to check the bucket outside 
the hall to see if any of the items 

there belong to you. 

CHILDRENΩS SAFETY 
 

Please remember when you and your children enter the school grounds it is 
important to use the proper pedestrian access points.  
Please note the car park is for staff use only and parents must not park there 
when dropping or collecting children.  
Crossing through the car park is dangerous and not allowed. Please help us to 
teach your children the safe way to enter and leave school and remain safe 
while arriving and leaving school. 

mailto:carlr@rugbytots.co.uk
http://www.rugbytots.co.uk

